
December 13, 2022 

 

INDIAN RIVER COUNTY  
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO: Members of the Board of County Commissioners 

DATE: December 7, 2022 

SUBJECT: Use of Commission Chambers by COVB City Council 

FROM: Joseph H. Earman 
Commissioner, District 3 

The City of Vero Beach’s Mayor Cotugno reached out to ask if the COVB City Council could use 
Commission Chambers for two meetings in February while the City’s facility is unavailable due to 
AV equipment installation. 

Their meetings are currently scheduled on February 7 and 21 at 1:00 pm. but they have 
expressed willingness to alter their schedule if needed to accommodate ours.  There are BCC 
meetings scheduled at 9 a.m. on both of these days.   

Additionally, they request to have their meetings televised and to use IRC’s recording system. 

I would like to discuss any concerns my fellow Commissioners have regarding this request and 
approve the request.   
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